
 St Margaret Mary’s  
Secondary School 

9 Birgidale Road 
Glasgow G45 9NJ 

Phone 0141 582 0250 
 

Head Teacher 
Mrs E. M. Seery (Bsc) 

 Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

 School plans for industrial action – Wednesday 7 December 2022 
 

You will have seen on our school app/website/twitter, the letter from Douglas Hutchison, Executive Director of 

Education about the next strike day on Wednesday 7 December and the partial closures across the city. 
 

Because we are not certain how many teachers will be taking industrial action and who are members of the two 

unions – NASUWT and SSTA – it is very difficult to allow all classes/year groups to attend school that day. 
 

However, we have put in place some bespoke plans for our schools which are outlined below: 

Thanks for your continued understanding and patience during this challenging period and we apologise for the 

need to make alternative arrangements at short notice. 
 

We will continue to keep you informed as soon as we have any new information with updates on the Council’s 

communication channels 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Mrs EM Seery 

Headteacher 

St Margaret Mary’s Secondary School 

Timetable for Wednesday 7 December 2022 

YEAR PERIODS TO ATTEND TIME 

S1 NO ATTENDANCE – off all day 

S2 P2 – P5 Start at 9.50am – Finish 12.35pm 
Break (12.35am - 1.15pm) 

Return 1.15pm - Finish at 2.05pm 

S3 NO ATTENDANCE – off all day 

S4 P2 & P3 
 

P5 

Start at 9.50am – Finish at 11.45am 
Break (11.45am - 1.15pm) 

Return 1.15pm – Finish 2.05pm 

S5 & S6 P1 & P2 
 

P5 & P6 

Start 9.00am – Finish 10.40am 
Break (10.40am - 1.15pm) 

Return 1.15pm – Finish 2.55pm 
 

There will be the facility for food to be purchased from the fuel zone on this day. 
 

S4, S5 & S6 Pupils are not allowed to remain in the school when they have an extended break 
 

S2 pupils can remain in the school at lunchtime. 
 

Attendance is required for all S2, S4, S5 & S6 pupils. 

Class registers will be taken. 
 

Please note:  All pupils will be permitted to leave school at the allocated times without parent/carers picking them up 

 

 


